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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Application for planning permission in principle for up to seven dwellings

	AT:
	Land adj Brookside off Whalley Road Mellor Brook BB2 7HY

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Town and Country Planning (Permission in Principle) (Amendment) Order 2017 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The proposal is considered contrary to Key Statement DS1 and Policies DMG2 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy in that approval would lead to the creation of new residential dwellings in the defined open countryside, located outside of a defined settlement boundary, without sufficient justification insofar that it has not been adequately demonstrated that the proposal is for that of local needs housing that meets a current identified and evidenced outstanding need.  

It is further considered that the proposal fails to meet the requirements of the aforementioned Key Statement and adopted development plan policies insofar there are no identified regeneration benefits associated with the proposal.

	
	

	
	

	NICOLA HOPKINS

DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING


P.T.O.
Appeals to the Secretary of State

·  If you are aggrieved by the decision of your local planning authority to refuse permission in principle for    the proposed development, then you can appeal to the Secretary of State under section 78 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

·  If you want to appeal against your local planning authority’s decision then you must do so within 6 months of the date of this decision notice

·  Appeals must be made using a form which you can obtain online from www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate or from the Planning Inspectorate at Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN

· The Secretary of State can allow a longer period for making an appeal, but will not normally be prepared to use this power unless there are special circumstances which excuse the delay in making an appeal

· The Secretary of State need not consider an appeal if it seems to the Secretary of State that the local planning authority could not have granted permission in principle for the proposed development having regard to the statutory requirements, to the provisions of any development order and to any directions given under a development order

·  In practice the Secretary of State does not refuse to consider appeals solely because the local planning authority based their decision on a direction given by the Secretary of State
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